CANP North Coast Chapter
[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of October 12, 2017 Chapter Meeting (held at Priority Care Center meeting room)

Welcome and introduction:  Karen Ayers, Amber Hoffman, Rachel Hatchimonji, Robin Barnes, Barbara Reese, Patricia Fisher and Lara Celli were present. 
Treasurer’s Report: There is $3176 in the checking account.  Four scholarship awards were paid out in September to Robin Barnes, Lara Celli, Helene Royter and Kristen Lake. The only contributions to income have been membership dues shares.

Membership Report:  The role of membership chair is transitioning from Rachel Hatchimonji to Robin Barnes.  Rachel has continued on the statewide conference calls.  There are some new members, but some members have not renewed.  Karen suggested that outreach be made to the members who have recently dropped from the rolls to get them to renew.

President’s Report: Karen was at the leadership summit in Sacramento.  She was the only member of the leadership team who attended.  She reported on the meeting and invited members to review the leadership materials she brought back. 
She also gave a Legislative update.  AB 1580 did not pass out of committee and will be held over until the next legislative session.  This law would have increase the number of NPs that a physician can supervise from 4 to 12.  A bill codifying into California law the ability of NPs to get X type DEA licenses to prescribe Suboxone and other medication assisted treatment (MAT) for opioid use disorder did pass both houses and is expected to be signed into law. 
The 41st annual educational conference will be held in San Diego this year on March 22-25, 2018.
House of Delegates is also coming up on April 30 and Lobby Day on May 1 at the Sheridan in Sacramento.  Our chapter can have two delegates and alternates.  Individuals interested in participating should contact Karen.
CANP PAC fund is now at $43K.  This is the money we spend to lobby for our legislative priorities.

Announcements: Karen announced that a Town Hall Meeting with Senator Mike McGuire is coming to Eureka on or around November 15.  She is interested in CANP members that would like to help with his event (there was some question as to whether this event was still on due to the fires in Napa, Sonoma and Mendocino Counties)
Future plans: We discussed the possibility of having educational events at future meetings.  Karen agreed that she would talk about pain management techniques that she has been learning.
For future meeting she is interested in hearing from other people that have topics that they could share.
Next meeting: Next meeting to be at Karen Ayers’ house on December 14. This will be our annual holiday party.  Future emails will provide more details on this event.
